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PUBLIC HEARING

Application SP-243 William McBride would like to add apartments to his current apartment building at 875 County Highway 38 in Arkville. Tax map # 285-2-54.

AGENDA

1. Approve/amend minutes from the February 2018 meeting.

2. Action on application SP-243 William McBride.
3. Crossroads Ventures would like to get another 1 year extension on their project.

4. Application SP-69 John Blish 120 day extension request.

5.  Application BLA-286 One Church Street Station would like to combine portions of 3 lots on Church Street in Arkville.  Tax map #’s #307.1-1-22.1, 307.1-2-28 & 307.1-2-39.

6. Preliminary discussion on application SP-244 John Blish would like to get a temporary permit for concrete storage on 940 County Highway 37 in Fleischmanns.  Tax map # 287-1-42.

7.  Anything else to come before the meeting.
The Town of Middletown Planning Board held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, March 8, 2018, at 6:30 p.m. in the Town Hall, 42339 State Highway 28, Margaretville.

Board Members present: 
Vice Chairman------------------------------------------Len Utter
Other members-----------------------------------------Glenna Herz, Charlie Kowalski, John Nolan and Joyce Gray 
Others present:  Jack Schoonmaker, William McBride, Paul Gossen, Tom Tostanoski, Rob Allison, Frank Canavan (alternate), Phyllis Whitehouse-Frome (alternate), Kent Manuel (Del Co Planning) and Beth Bush. 
Vice Chairman Utter called the public hearing to order at 6:30 pm
Application SP-243 William McBride would like to add apartments to the lower floor of the existing apartment building.    The board had some questions for the applicant regarding exit signs, site distance and existing septic.   There were no public comments.

Vice Chairman Utter closed the public hearing and called the regular meeting to order at 6:40 pm

Glenna Herz made a motion to approve the February minutes as presented.  Joyce Gray seconded motion. Motion carried.  
Action on application SP-243 William McBride.  The county 239m review by the Delaware County Planning Board was no action, due to lack of a meeting.  A short form EAF was completed for this application.  Charles Kowalski made a motion for a negative declaration.  John Nolan seconded motion.  Motion carried.  John Nolan made a motion to approve this application as long as the septic capacity will handle the new apartments.  Glenna Herz seconded motion.  Motion carried.
Crossroads Ventures submitted a letter requesting a one year extension on the project.  Mr. Schoonmaker explained that the case is still going back and forth in court.  Charles Kowalski made a motion for a 1 year extension.  Joyce Gray seconded motion. Motion carried. 

Extension request for John Blish SP-69 for 120 days.  John Nolan made a motion for a 120 days extension.  Charles Kowalski seconded motion.  Joyce Gray abstained.  Motion carried using alternate Phyllis Whitehouse-Frome vote.

Application BLA-286 One Church Street Station would like to combine portions of 3 lots on Church Street in Arkville.  Rob Allison, CRSS, was present to explain the application.  There are currently 3 lots, they request is to make it into 2 lots, .67 acres and 1 acre.  This will allow a portion of the parking lot to remain with the Prior and Prior office building and allow for the lower area to be sold.  There is a ROW along-side the CFA building on Route 28 and there is road frontage on the street above the property.  John Nolan made a motion to approve this application as presented.  Glenna Herz seconded motion.  Motion carried.
Preliminary discussion on application SP-244 John Blish would like to get a temporary permit for concrete storage on 940 County Highway 37 in Fleischmanns.  Mr. Blish explained that he has purchased the existing bridge in Big Indian and will need a location to process the concrete.  Some will be used on site to build a parking area/driveway and the remaining will be moved off site.  This permit will only be needed for 1 year while he processes the material.  The board is requesting a DPW approval for the truck access off the county road, that the hours be restricted to 7 am to 6 pm – Monday – Saturday.  Mr. Blish explained that he will begin May 1st.
John Nolan made a motion to send this application for 239 review by Delaware County and to schedule the public hearing for April 12.  Charles Kowalski seconded motion. Joyce Gray abstained.  Phyllis Whitehouse-Frome voted.  Motion carried.

Glenna Herz made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 p.m.  John Nolan seconded motion.  Motion carried.

